

February 23, 2022

Natalie Smith

VIA EMAIL -

Re: FOIA Request received 2/15/2022

Subject: All communication - email, text, memo, letters etc - between school board members and district administration regarding the TRO issued by Judge Grischow in the DeVore case of parents v districts, governor, ISBE/IDPH. Specific dates Feb 1 through Feb 15 and including external communication and references

Dear Ms. Smith:

This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308's response to your February 15, 2022 request under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced information. Your request is a "voluminous request" under FOIA because it requires the compilation of more than 500 pages of records. 5 ILCS 140/2(h)(i).

Please be advised that the initial search results for e-mails yield well in excess of 500 e-mails to be reviewed, deduplicated and redacted. Are you able to narrow the scope of your request?

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document will be posted online on the district's website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org and select Our District > Freedom of Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses > FOIA Requests Responses -2022 > then select FOIA ID #22-15.

Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you.

John Petzke
John Petzke, CFO
Freedom of Information Officer